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18th July 2022

Dear Parents
As another year ends, I write to convey my thanks and gratitude for your support throughout this academic year. 
It has been a wonderful summer term; one full of high academic achievement; enrichment activities from sports day to trips and superb behaviour, effort and joy throughout the school. Our recent SIAMS inspection, (Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools), confirmed and validated how wonderful our school, children and community are. The children spoke passionately and eloquently to the inspector about our school and the support of parents, parish members and staff confirmed how much we all think of our little school. A copy of our report is attached; we achieved the highest grading possible in all areas, a rating very hard to achieve but completely deserved for our wonderful children. 
We have also seen excellent academic results across the school. Our Key stage 1 data and phonics scores were very pleasing and our Reception children have achieved highly in their assessments - showing what well-rounded, confident learners they are. We also say goodbye to our Year 6 children who have done superbly in their SATs but more importantly leave us as seven wonderful boys who take with them the values and ethos of our school. We wish them all the best as they fly like eagles next year. 
Key points for next year to prepare for over the summer. 
Over the summer could you please prepare your child for September by re-stocking their pencil cases and ensuring they have the correct PE kit. See our website for more details. Due to a lack of space in school we would really appreciate it if children new to Reception and Nursery and in particular those moving into year 1 would please have a book bag rather than a larger rucksack. All the children will need is their reading book and pencil case which can be kept in the classrooms. Lunch boxes have space in the hall provided. Book bags can be purchased online here. 
I would also like to again reiterate my congratulations to Mrs Lott, Mrs Coleman-Harris and Mrs Conlon on their first pregnancies. We wish them all the best in the coming months. 
I hope that you and your families have wonderful, relaxing and enjoyable summers. The children really have excelled this year and deserve their rest and relaxation.  I look forward to welcoming them back on Monday 5th September and Nursery on Monday 19th September
Kind regards
Mr J Wynn

Head Teacher

